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Ayrshire Newsletter

Spring 2016
Chairman’s note.
The AGM in April will mark the end of my term as Chairman of the Ayrshire SWT Group.   So perhaps I can be forgiven for looking back over the changes and achievements of the last six years.   For those of you who come to our winter evening meetings, there has been the move from Auchincruive to the Horizon Hotel in Ayr.   It has also been very gratifying to see audience sizes gradually increase from the low 20s some years ago to often around 40 recently.  Confidence that we can muster a good audience means that we can invite speakers from further afield, knowing that it will be worth their while travelling to Ayr; and being in a hotel, we can make sure that they are well fed and watered before the meeting.   If you haven’t come to any of our winter meetings yet, why not make a resolution to attend at least one before the end of this year?

At one time, opportunities to get involved in organised practical work on our reserves was rather infrequent and sporadic.   So it is pleasing that we now have a weekend reserves volunteers group that meets monthly and has carried out a variety of tasks from raising and planting tree seedlings to doing bird and fungal surveys.   If you fancy getting out in the fresh air with your wellies on once a month, contact our secretary, Kath Jones.   From the chairman’s point of view this group has the admirable attribute that it runs itself without any help from me!

Ayrshire is very well provided with SWT reserves, particularly the cluster around Irvine, and there always seems to be something new happening, largely thanks to all the work of our inspiring local Reserves Manager, Gill Smart.   None have shown more dramatic changes than Shewalton Wood which had a dominating legacy of dark forbidding conifer plantations.   The sitkas have nearly all gone now and birch and willow saplings are springing up to start the transformation back to native woodland.   We are helping this process along, and I enjoyed a recent Saturday helping to plant 600 willow, Aspen and Alder saplings.

It will come as news to none of you that our wildlife is changing rapidly as a result of human activities, whether these changes are a result of climate change, new agricultural practices or deliberate conservation initiatives.   The warming climate is probably the reason that Nuthatches seem to be colonising much of the county; but the return of the Little Blue butterfly has required our intervention in cooperation with Butterfly Conservation; and we hope that they will benefit from the developing Irvine to Girvan nectar network.   The South of Scotland Squirrel Survey has shown that we have lost our Reds from most of the county, but has given a tiny clue to another change that may be taking place.   There is evidence that Pine Martens may now be slowly moving back into outlying parts of Ayrshire, largely unseen.   Will they, as many believe, help to reduce numbers of the American invaders and allow our Red Squirrels to come back in some places?

I am writing this at the end of January, but spring is around the corner.   I hope you all enjoy the sights and sounds of a new flowering and breeding season.   I also send my best wishes to my successor as chairman of the group and hope that the post brings as many enjoyable experiences as it has to me.

Roger Hissett.

Reserves News

Look out for the small blue butterfly

Remember that the window of opportunity for seeing this rare and beautiful butterfly at Gailes Marsh is small.  Start looking towards the end of May.  The peak period will probably be the first 2 weeks in June but they can keep going into July.  Be sure and take a picture so we have proof.  Here’s hoping for some sunny calm conditions!

Have your say on Shewalton Sandpits

Our reserve management plans are reviewed on a 10 year cycle.  It is currently the turn of Shewalton Sandpits.  If you are a fan of this reserve or would just like to see what is planned, please ask Gill Smart for the consultation paper to which you can respond with your own ideas.  Phone 01294 279376 or email gsmart@scottishwildlifetrust.org.uk 

Irvine to Girvan Nectar Network

This fantastic project working with our neighbours to create habitat connections for pollinators has been boosted by significant injection of funding from the R&A (golf governing body).  The steering group has been able to appoint a part time project officer and there is money to get things done.  This is a legacy of the Open Championship being at Troon this year.  While we will see wildlife improvements on our local courses, the R&A is keen to support non-golfing projects as well to illustrate the wider community benefits of the sport.

Gill Smart, Reserves Officer South West

Weekend Volunteers 

There is a full agenda of activities planned for 2016  including
There is always room for more volunteers to join the group of keen individuals who meet once a month, usually the last Sunday of the month, to help maintain our reserves. If you feel you could give a few hours then contact Gill Smart by email at gsmart@swt.org.uk .
SWT Ayrshire Group eNewsletter.

This was circulated to possibly half of our members recently, those whose email addresses we have.  If you did not receive it, but would like to, or if your email address has changed since you joined the Trust, please contact SWTNewsletter@gmail.com.  
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